Filbert, Jennifer M - DNR

From: Ferry, Maureen M - DNR

Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2013 3:51 PM

To: Gauthier Sr, Kevin J - DNR; teritt@co.vilas.wi.us; Hayes, Jason M - DNR; Daulton, Diane K - DNR
Cc: LaLiberte, Gina - DNR; Carlson, Caitlin M - DNR; Vennie-Vollrath, Erin B - DNR; Van Egeren,

Scott J - DNR; Ferry, Maureen M - DNR; Wiese, Dennis - DNR; Filbert, Jennifer M - DNR;
Wakeman, Robert S - DNR; Schaal, Carroll - DNR; Seiler, Deborah L - DNR; Campbell, Christal A
- DNR; Seeley-Schreck, Chrystal R - DNR

Subject: FW: new Bythotrephes infestation - Star Lake, Vilas County

Hello All,
Spiny waterfleas were recently confirmed in Star Lake, Vilas County. See the below correspondence for additional information.

The record has been entered into SWIMS and will appear on our website soon:
http://dnr.wi.gov/lakes/invasives/AlSLists.aspx?species=SPINY WATERFLEA.

I have phoned Kevin Gauthier and asked him to follow the communication protocol:
http://dnr.wi.gov/lakes/invasives/AlSDiscoveryCommunicationProtocol.pdf.

Please feel welcome to contact me with questions.

Maureen

Statewide Aquatic Invasive Species Monitoring Coordinator
Bureau of Water Quality
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

(&) phone: (608) 261-6450
(&) fax: (608) 267-2800
(=) e-mail: Maureen.Ferry@Wisconsin.gov

How did | do? Fill out this customer survey -- https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/WDNRWater

From: LalLiberte, Gina - DNR

Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2013 12:52 PM

To: Ferry, Maureen M - DNR; Vennie-Vollrath, Erin B - DNR; Van Egeren, Scott J - DNR
Cc: Carlson, Caitlin M - DNR

Subject: new Bythotrephes infestation - Star Lake, Vilas County

Hi all—

| wanted to let you know before | upload results to SWIMS this afternoon — | have a positive result for Bythotrephes in Star Lake,
Vilas County (WBIC 1593100). This is evidently a new infestation in this lake. The tow was collected on 8-14-2013 by Jason Hayes
and Katrina Punzel. Diane Daulton and Jeanette Wendler also did other AIS Early Detection Monitoring sampling on the lake on

August 15.

The Bythotrephes were numerous in the sample. I've attached a pdf with images from Star Lake. SWIMS asks if the
identification was verified — do these need to go out for independent verification, and to whom would they go?

Thanks,



Gina

Gina LaLiberte
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources
Bureau of Science Services

Fisheries and Aquatic Sciences Research Section
2801 Progress Road

Madison, W1 53716

phone: 608-221-5377

fax: 608-221-6353

e-mail: Gina.LaLiberte@wisconsin.gov
Website: dnr.wi.gov

Find us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/WIDNR




